
 
 
From: gamecock87 [mailto:gamecock87@vermontel.net]  
Sent: Thursday, April 26, 2018 10:53 AM 

To: Michael Sirotkin; Alison Clarkson; Philip Baruth; Becca Balint; David Soucy; Kayla Dewey 

Subject: Please vote NO to Karen O’Neill’s Nomination by the Scott Administration for Labor Board 

 

"Please vote "no" to Karen O'Neill's confirmation as a neutral to the Vermont 

Labor Relations Board." 
  

I Stand With VSEA In Opposition to Scott Nominee for Labor Board.  The State’s 

nominee to be a neutral member on the Vermont Labor Relations Board is anything but: 

Karen O’Neill’s background is as a corporate attorney. She has not been confirmed by the 

Senate yet, but, under Vermont law, she was able to take part in the recent VLRB decision 

that went against the Vermont State Employees Association. I urge, along with VSEA 

members, that the senate reject her confirmation because she is clearly not a “neutral.”  In 

fact, she has been a shareholder in Gravel & Shea, a management law firm that boasts: “In 
both the public and private sectors, we have successfully defeated union organizing drives.”  

Let’s help VSEA block this terrible nominee. We do not want her on the Labor Board for the 
next six years with her voting bias. Vote “NO” when it comes to O’Neill’s confirmation.  

 

Thanks, Joe Sampsell 

Springfield Resident & Vermont State Employee 

 


